
 

Dear Prof. Dr. Mohammed M. S. Al-Shoaibi, President of Taiz University, President of the 2nd 

International Conference of Technology, Science, and Administration – 2022 (2nd ICTSA – 2022), 

brothers, Presidents of participating universities, each in his name and attribute, peace and God’s mercy and 

blessings be upon you. We, at Abyn University, are pleased and honored to participate in this wonderful 

scientific gathering, which is the 2nd ICTSA – 2022 organized by Taiz University in partnership with ten other 

Yemeni universities. 

We are so happy to be chosen as one of the organizing of this great second international event in 

association with other Yemeni universities of a high repute. Abyn University is emerging university, which 

was established on February 22, 2018, in very difficult circumstances. However, despite the difficulties, Abyn 

University was able to take successful steps in establishing the university’s infra-structures by the university 

beside Zanzibar Faculty of Education, which was established in 1978, and Lauder Faculty of Education, which 

was established in 1998. 

Now Abyn University consists of five faculties: Zanzibar Faculty of Education, Lauder Faculty of 

Education, Faculty of Computer and Information Technology, Faculty of Sharia and Law, and Faculty of 

Administrative Sciences. Moreover, the university have four scientific centers: Center of Continuing 

Education, Environment and Marine Sciences Center, Heritage Studies Center and Women Center for Studies 

and Research. 

Two quarterly journals have also been published: Abyn University Journal of Applied Sciences and 

Humanities, and Abyn Cultural Journal. Abyn University has 300 faculty members, including a professor, an 

associate professor, an assistant professor and a teaching assistant stuff. The number of male and female 

students at at university is about 3100, about 67% is female. Two years ago, two master’s programs were 

opened in the department of Education: Educational Administration and Curriculum and Teaching Methods, 

as well as in the Department of History. 

In the field of scientific symposia and workshops, Abyn University has held a number of scientific 

symposia and workshops and has participated in in scientific symposia in Maghreb, Turkey, Aden, and 

Hadhramout universities. We also participated in the 3rd International Conference on Education in Djibouti, 

and a number of workshops held in the Ministry of Higher Education and Scientific Research of Yemen. 

In the end, I wish all success to this conference, and I hope that its outputs will be at the level of this 

wonderful scientific gathering. Moreover, I sincerely wish all the success to all the participants. 

     

 

Prof. Dr. Mahmoud Al-Maisari 

President of Abyn University  

Co-convener of 2nd ICTSA-2022  

 

 


